Primrose Hill Sugery

Patient Participation Group

AGM & Open Meeting 17 October 2023

Held at Primrose Hill Community Library from 6:30pm

Notes

Welcome & Introductions

John Nutt, PPG Chair, welcomed all those present ,Dr Paul (Practice Lead) Thushy Selva (Practice Manager), & Dr Laura Williamson (GP), Dr Lwin Than (GP) and Beheshta Safari (Physician Associate) from Practice's medical team. Also present were approximately 60 patients and members of the PPG Board, David Nissan, Sally McKenzie and Clare Wright.

Guest Speaker Presentation

Professor Roby Rakhit (Consultant Interventional Cardiologist, Royal Free Hospital Trust) gave a very informed and engaging presentation with a slideshow on 'Heart Failure', explaining its causes, symptoms and treatment as well as going in to some detail of the holistic team-based approach the Royal Free was taking by developing innovative interventions and treatment methods to combat the disease.  He also took numerous questions from the floor.
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Chair's Report & PPG AGM
I'm John Nutt and I have acted as Chair of Primrose Hill Surgery's Patient Participation Group since late 2017.
We normally endeavour to hold two open meetings like this each year, however due to the Covid lockdowns this is only our second live open meeting since October 2019, our last one held in March this year.
Every GP Practice in England is obliged to have an active Patient Participation Group as part of its contract with the NHS.  Our aims are simply to strengthen the relationship between Patients and the Practice – to work with the Practice to improve its provision of healthcare while ensuring that Patients are at the heart of its ethos. As a PPG we are affiliated to the National Association for Patient Participation and more locally to Camden PPG.
Our Board committee members meet with Dr Paul and colleagues roughly every 2 months and our committee members have attended various other meetings (most of them have been via Zoom or Ms Teams video links during Covid) such as Camden Health Watch, Camden PPG, Camden Public and Patient Engagement Group and Voluntary Action Camden.  I might add that Voluntary Action Camden brings together a huge range of voluntary and charitable organisations for Camden residents, in particular for those with health related needs, including mental health, many of which are helpful with Social Prescribing.
Every patient can automatically become a member of the PPG – if you have not already done so please let us have you name and email address so we can keep you informed of Practice news and future events.
The Surgery's practice list has grown enormously over the past year or so and now stands at well over 8000 up by 1500 in the past year or two. This puts additional strain on the practice's resources.  There have been huge changes (as you will hear from Dr Paul) in the structure of primary healthcare in Camden and in North Central London with the creation of Primary Care Networks and a new Integrated Care Board as part of the NHS's new plan.
The PPG is not, as such, a complaints conduit – there are procedures in place for patients who wish to complain about their treatment, however we are keen to hear from patients of their experiences, both positive and negative.  We also examine any complaints data, anonymised of course, when we hold our meetings with the practice.
Some of the areas we have been concerned with are helping the practice to improve its telephone answering service, encouraging more use of Social Prescribing, suggesting improvements to the practice website by working with the practice to encourage patients to access the many clubs, activities and classes available in Camden – in short to help them in taking responsibility for their own health and wellbeing where possible.

Our Board now consists of just 4 committee members  - one of our members resigned for personal reasons recently  and so we could use a further volunteer  or two to join us, ideally  with one able to take over some of our light administrative and secretarial duties – if any patient is interested please do speak to one of the board at the close of tonight's event or you could email us – details on the practice website.
We should, according to our constitution hold an Annual General Meeting each year.  We have not been able to do this during the Covid era.  I, as Chair, and my fellow board members all wish to stand again so I am going to ask for each of us to be nominated and seconded, just for the record.

First – me!  I joined the PPG Board in 2017 and have served as Chair since late 2017 and have been a patient at the practice since the early 1970's.
Re-election of PPG Board:

John Nutt, Chair

Nominated by David Nissan
Seconded by Anne Stephen

David Nissan
Nominated by John Nutt

Seconded by Bill Aldridge

Sally McKenzie

Nominated by Brian Hunter

Seconded by Anna King

Clare Wright

Nominated by Sally McKenzie

Seconded by Maureen Betts
NB All nominations approved by a majority show of hands.

Primrose Hill Surgery Update

Dr Paul introduced some of her medical team present and she and Thushy Selva (new practice manager) reported on the latest  practice news, some of the highlights being:

Covid and Flu' clinics were ongoing with a good uptake although weekend appointments for vaccinations no longer available. The practice upskilled and offered training to their medical team members to administer vaccinations to avoid waiting times.

The Practice's patient list had grown to in excess of 8000 patients up some 1500 in the past 18 months to two years. The practice had registered 25 new patients just this week!

The Practice was now able to offer same day appointments as well as home visits for critical needs and was only offering telephone appointments if the patient preferred this method.

The practice is able to offer same day appointments and the current waiting time to have an appointment is 1 day. The practice reserves emergency on the day appointment for any urgent cases. 

The Practice has resumed its phlebotomy service in-house by the HCA, Nurse & PA’s.
Dr Laura has increased her working sessions with the surgery. On Tuesday afternoons, Dr Laura sees patients with complex health conditions and appointments are 20minutes each. This initiative was taken to ensure that all patients with multiple health conditions are thoroughly reviewed and a more efficient care plan can be given with the extended appointment time.

Dr Lwin Than will be joining the surgery from November as she will be replacing Dr Alia Butt who is now on her maternity leave.
All patient referrals, blood results, prescriptions and administrative tasks are actioned within 24 hours to ensure excellent patient care.

A new initiative is an in-house physiotherapy service as it was felt Camden MSK's waiting times for appointments was causing a lot of concern to patients. This service is currently being organised by the surgery and patients will be notified once appointments are available to book.
Dr Paul and Thushy took some questions from the floor.

Close

John Nutt as PPG chair thanked Dr Paul and colleagues for their contributions and for providing some refreshments and all present for attending the meeting.

The meeting closed at 8.15pm
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